

**Farmington High School Building Committee** 

## Chair Report - May 13, 2020 Meeting

Welcome to the Chair Report! After each FHS Building Committee meeting, I will compose and distribute a concise summary of the meeting to keep everyone informed and up to date. The Chair Report is a communication tool that was recommended by the FHS Facility and Financial Ad Hoc Committee. Please visit the <a href="Town website">Town website</a> for committee and subcommittee information, minutes, and agendas. A <a href="Comment form">Comment</a> is also available on the website if you have questions, comments, or suggestions for the committee.

- Meg Guerrera, Chair

## **Meeting Highlights**

- The FHS Building Committee discussed the Town Council's decision to not include the FHS
  Building Project on the November ballot and place the project on a temporary pause due to
  uncertainty regarding the economic impacts of the COVID-19 pandemic.
- In response to the pause, the FHS Building Committee will continue to work with our consultants to complete the schematic design, wrap up open items and official committee

- business, prepare future schedule predictions, and deliver messaging related to the temporary pause.
- TSKP Studio gave an Architect Report presentation which included preliminary cost information for the project. <u>Click here to view the presentation.</u>
- The next FHS Building Committee will continue to meet on May 27, 2020 at 6:30 p.m. via Zoom Webinar. Following the June 10, 2020 meeting, the FHS Building Committee will continue to meet on a monthly basis to evaluate new information and respond accordingly, continue communications as necessary, and work closely with the Town Council and Board of Education to prepare for a new referendum date.